
June 5, 2008 

Mr. Clyde Banks  

Re: Notice of Proposed Revocation of EMT-Basic and EMT-Basic 
Instructor Certifications 

Investigation Control# 08-C-021 

Dear Mr. Banks: 

The New Jersey Department of Health and Senior Services is vested with 
the responsibility of carrying out the provisions of the Health Care Facilities 
Planning Act, N.J.S.A. 26:2H-1, et seq., which was enacted, in part, to ensure 
that all hospital and related health care services rendered in the State of New 
Jersey are of the highest quality. As defined at N.J.S.A. 26:2H-2b, health care 
services include any pre-hospital care rendered by basic life support (BLS) 
personnel. In furtherance of the objectives set forth in the statute, the 
Department of Health and Senior Services (the Department) has adopted 
regulations that govern the training, certification and professional conduct of 
Emergency Medical Technician-Basics (EMT-Bs) and Emergency Medical 
Technician-Basic Instructors (EMT-B(ls)). See N.J.A.C. 8:40A-1.1, et seq. 

On March 7, 2008, the Department's Office of Emergency Medical 
Services (OEMS) received a complaint about a Core 13 EMT-Basic refresher 
course that you held at the Lodi Volunteer Ambulance Squad, in Lodi, New 
Jersey. Specifically, on February 9

th and 1 oth 2008, you and Mr. Michael Bruno, 
EMT-Basic, conducted what was supposed to be a three (3) day, twenty-four (24) 
hour Core 13 EMT-Basic refresher course. You had �reviously registered with
the OEMS to teach the course on Friday, February a

t 
, Saturday, February 9

th
,

and Sunday, February 1 oth
_ During the course of interviews of your students, 

OEMS staff members learned that this course was only held on Saturday, 
February 9

th and Sunday, February 1 oth
_ You did not hold class on the required 

course day of Friday, February g
th

_ Moreover, you told your students to tell the 
'State' or if 'Anyone asks' that the course was held for eight (8) hours on Friday, 
February 81h

. Finally, you did not conduct the course for a full 24 hours. At best, 







If you have any questions concerning this matter, please do not hesitate to 
contact Mr. Samuel Stewart, OEMS Regulatory Officer, at (609) 633-7777. 

c: Michele Stark, OLRA 

Sincerely, 
Karen Halupke, RN, M.Ed. 
Director, Emergency Medical Services 

s�{F 
Regulatory Officer 

David Gruber, Senior Assistant Commissioner, 
Health Infrastructure Preparedness and Emergency Response 

Joseph Tricarico, Jr., Assistant Commissioner, 
Health Infrastructure Preparedness Bureau 

Karen Halupke, Director 
National Registry of Emergency Medical Technicians 
Donald Roberts, OEMS 
Candace Gardner, OEMS 
Jason Pidcock, OEMS 

SENT VIA REGULAR U.S. MAIL AND 
CERTIFIED MAIL# 
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 


